TAB 10


Report to the Union of National Defence Employees (UNDE) National Executive (NE) Fall 2013 meeting concerning the centralization of the Construction Engineering (CE) sections

It is recognized that there has been an unfortunate interruption of the distribution of the meeting reports on this file, and while it has since been rectified, we apologize all the same for this short coming.

This report is just that, a report. It is not meant to be seen as supportive of this management endeavour, it is merely repeating what has been heard in various forums. While UNDE has a seat at the monthly meetings, we are there not as a full Member, but rather as an Observer with voice. This was done deliberately to distance us from any possible scenario that could see us as being supportive of this project. There are very simply too many unknowns at this time for us to be anything but wary of this project.

All levels, from Col Darlene Quinn, through MGen Christine Whitecross up to DM Rick Fadden, their message has been consistent, that this is not an exercise to reduce the Public Service. In fact in his address to the ADM IE Symposium Nov 19, when asked by UNDE, the DM stated that it is “not his objective, goal or aim” to reduce the Public Service. He “has not asked for a single job cut”, and that “we have slightly exceeded our mandated WFA cuts”.  However, he did say, that as this rolls along, that should an employee be found to be in the wrong job at the wrong location, retraining would be offered. This message is also consistent with what we have been told all along. Our fear, of course, is that once bundled under one command, in one package, we can be outsourced easier.

On the topic of buy-in or support to this, the Defence Renewal Team (DRT) has given its “full support”, and that there is “tremendous support at the top” according to MGen Whitecross. The DM himself said that there is “full Level O support to this”, and that he is “aware that not everyone thinks this is the best thing since sliced bread”, but that “we will do it come hell or high water”. He is counting on keeping some ¾ to 1.5 billion in efficiencies for reinvestment over the next 3-5 years.

That leads into the why this is being done. The government decreed in its previous budget to “centralize real property”. With the budget being cut, and the infrastructure continuing to age, DND is counting on finding efficiencies which it will re-invest in the infrastructure. 

The meetings to date which UNDE has been part of, are just now getting to where information pertinent to our Members is being discussed. The Full Time Equivalent (FTE) #s are just now part of the agenda, although it is still too early to have a solid grasp of what may happen. The new regional structure has been all but been decided, but the fallout from that is still a ways off. Rank structure, civilian equivalent, classifications, grievance levels etc, is still unresolved.

UNDE was successful in having all the environments agree to place on their UMCC agendas this topic for discussion to facilitate communication and transparency with the hope that with understanding will come an easing of the angst our members are feeling.

